## Village of Coxsackie

119 Mansion Street, Coxsackie, N.Y. 12051-1018 Phone: (518) 731-2718 Fax: (518) 731-2231 www.villageofcoxsackie.com



**MAYOR** Mark R. Evans

**TRUSTEES**Stephen Hanse
Damian Johnston

Dianne Ringwald

Paul Sutton

January 14, 2013

Dear Resident Water User of New Baltimore:

Back in November of 2012 we experienced a water main break on the 13<sup>th</sup> of the month. As a result of the break a boil water notice was issued. After the break was repaired, water samples were collected on November 14<sup>th</sup> and 15<sup>th</sup> for microbiological monitoring (total coliform), as required by the New York State Department of Health. The results came back negative for total coliform so the boil water notice was lifted and water was safe for consumption.

The Village of Coxsackie is required to obtain a water sample to test for microbiological contaminants of New Baltimore's water on a monthly basis, however, the required monthly total coliform sample was inadvertently overlooked resulting in a notification letter as required by the violation of Section 5-1.51 monthly requirements of Section 5-1.52, Table 11 of the New York State Sanitary Code.

The water supplied to you, the residents of New Baltimore, is considered to be of safe quality for consumption.

Respectfully,

Kenneth Cymbalisty

Chief Water Plant Operator

Kinneth Cymenlisty

Cc:

**NYSDOH** 

New Baltimore Town Supervisor & Council Persons